

ALL STAR EQUESTRIAN FOUNDATION, INC.

P.O. BOX 892 MANSFIELD, TX 76063 OFFICE 817-477-1437 FAX 817-473-9175

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Tamie Morgan, President Veronica Merrill, Vice-President Ken Morgan, Secretary Dan Hornback, Treasurer John Amodei, Director Brad Boustead, Director Cindy Stringer,

Director

Dwayne Wheeler,

Director

Veronica Wolfe Program Director

Cynthia Amodei Founder

Staff
Heidi Alexander
Cathy Arnold
Cindy Burch
Prairie Endres-Parnell
Jane Neal
Emilie Thomason

501(c)(3) Non-profit Tax ID: 75-2716211

All Star Equestrian Foundation, Inc.

HORSES*helping*PEOPLE

To improve physical, cognitive, and emotional fitness through therapeutic horseback riding, equine assisted activities, and therapies.

December 31, 2020

Mr. Dusty Babitzke 204 E. Main Street, Suite A Crowley, Texas 76036

RE: Burleson Mid-Day Rotary Club

Dear Friends of Burleson Mid-Day Rotary Club:

It is with pleasure we accept your generous donation of \$4000.00 (#2055-10/27/20). On behalf of our riders, volunteers, staff and board we thank you for this gift to support our therapeutic riding program, OT/PT hippotherapy and Armed Forces & Horses.

All Star closed on March 14, 2020 because of mandatory shutdown due to Covid 19. We opened with new safety guidelines in June 2020 with only about 8% of our riders and our fall 2020 session with about 58%. We are looking forward to getting back to full capacity, and the first week of our current 2021winter session has about 60% of our normal rider participation with many others looking forward to returning as soon as possible.

Understandably, many parents are concerned about exposing their children to Covid 19, and have chosen to sit out another session. We have developed safety guidelines and strict protocols so that our classes are as safe as possible. We will heal along with the rest of the world and all of us have high hopes for 2021. Prayers for our nation, access to Covid 19 vaccines for all, and a minimal flu season are high on our priority list.

Your valuable donation will allow us to award scholarships for eligible participants. Due to current economics, there are many that would not otherwise be able to provide this therapy to their loved ones if there were no funds for scholarships. This is a precious gift and we appreciate your support. It is one of our goals that we never have to turn away a rider that needs our therapy because they don't have the funds to participate.

Thank you for making it possible for us to maintain our magnificent therapy horses and offer our special therapies. So many benefit from our therapies, and we are fortunate to see miracles and healing happen on a daily basis.

Thank you for your support,

Tamie Morgan Board President Veronica Wolfe Program Director

Cc: Mr. Bobby Lucky, P. O. Box 2033, Burleson, Texas 76028